VILLAGE OF MILLSTADT

VILLAGE HALL

MAY 8, 2023
7:00 P.M.
The meeting was called to order by Mike Todd, with the following trustees answering to roll call: Mike Capell, Ray Famula, Mike French, Mark Todd, and Dustin Trankle. Trustee Randy Burk was absent. The Pledge of Allegiance was recited. 
A motion was made by Mike Capell to approve the April 24th minutes. Ray Famula seconded the motion. The motion carried unanimously. 
COMMUNICATIONS OR CORRESPONDENCE: none
COMMITTEE ON ACCOUNTS: Mike Capell stated he reviewed the bills. Mike Capell made a motion to pay the bills. Mike French seconded the motion. The motion carried unanimously.

PERSONNEL: Mike Capell stated the applications for the Police Department position are due back by Friday, May 19th.
PUBLIC WORKS:  

SEWER: Dustin Trankle stated they are still waiting on the parts for the generator at the sewer plant. One of the two motors that was being worked on in Red Bud has come back.
WATER: none
REFUSE: none
MOSQUITO CONTROL: none

STREETS, ALLEYS, AND SIDEWALKS: Mayor Todd stated the American Legion Post 502 has requested to hold their annual Poppy Day collection. Ray Famula made a motion to allow American Legion Post 502 to collect at the 4-way for their Annual Poppy Day collection on Friday, May 19th, in the morning and afternoon, and on Saturday, May 20th, in the morning. Mike Capell seconded the motion. The motion carried unanimously.

Mayor Todd stated the Fire Department has requested street closures for the Fireman’s Picnic. Mike Capell made a motion to allow the Fire Department to close Parkview Drive from North Jefferson Street to the Millstadt Primary Center and North Main Street from Parkview Drive to the bingo stand on Wednesday, June 7th through Saturday, June 10th. Mike French seconded the motion. The motion carried unanimously.

PUBLIC BUILDINGS, MAINTENANCE, AND EQUIPMENT: none
CABLE SERVICES AND CELL TOWERS: Mark Todd stated the painting crew for the old water tower is doing side work and waiting for calmer winds to be able to put the outriggers on the top of the tower so the containment unit can be put up. They are aware of the rusty streak on the east side of the tank and will redo it. They are still hoping to be done by May.
ORDINANCES AND RESOLUTIONS: Mike French read the Poppy Proclamation and proclaimed this day to be Poppy Day.
ANNEXATIONS: none
PARKS, POOL, AND RECREATION: Mark Todd stated he has set the dates for Movies In the Park. Friday, July 14th they will be showing DC League of Super-Pets. Friday, September 8th they will be showing Strange World. Movies In the Park will be held at Elm Street Park and will begin at dusk. He is still working on getting sponsors.
CEMETERY: Scott Baltz stated they have been touching up areas and planting grass seed.
COMMUNITY CENTER: Ray Famula stated ways to continue doing the newsletter that the Senior Center puts out. The Chamber of Commerce donated $500. The Center is doing the golf ball drop at the Fireman’s Picnic. Director Patty Evansco is applying for a capital improvement grant from AgeSmart to update the kitchen. They will have a stand at the Summer Social at Liederkranz Park on Sunday, August 13th. This year is the 40th Anniversary of the Senior Center and they are putting together a celebration. The next Senior Center Board meeting is Tuesday, May 16th. 
PLANNING COMMISSION & ECONOMIC DEVELOPMENT: Mike French stated there isn’t anything on the agenda for the Planning Commission for May so there most likely will not be a meeting.
TIF: none
PUBLIC SAFETY:  

Police Department – none 

Emergency Service and Disaster Agency – none

Fire Department – none

BUILDING COMMISSIONER: none
OLD BUSINESS: Mayor Todd stated the concrete work would be starting soon at the Senior Center. He, Randy Burk, and Mark Todd have talked with the Township Board about doing the sidewalk work at the same time as the ramp. The Township provided $5,000 for the project. It has not gone out for bids yet. The ramp work will be paid for by an already approved grant; they would like to add the sidewalk work to the project and pay for it separately.

Mayor Todd stated he received a letter from IDOT. The ITEP grant the Village applied for was denied. Other projects may have to be looked at to apply for the grant again since it comes out in the fall. Village Engineer Jim Barganier added that there will be issues trying to find something that qualifies for that grant.
NEW BUSINESS: Mayor Todd stated the Mayors Meeting will be held on Tuesday, May 23rd in Freeburg.

Mayor Todd stated the Senior Center is having sewer problems with the drains in the kitchen. Hank’s Excavating is going to camera the lateral on Tuesday, May 9th to see if they can find the problem. They think the line goes under the concrete that is to be replaced as part of the ramp project. They want the line to be fixed before the new sidewalk is laid.

Crissy Pipik swore in trustees Mike Capell and Ray Famula who were elected to another term.
CITIZENS COMMENTS: none
ADJOURNMENT: Mike Capell made a motion to adjourn the general Village Board meeting and was seconded by Mark Todd. The motion carried unanimously. 
________________________________   
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Crissy Pipik, Clerk




Mike Todd, Mayor
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